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· Since the 2010 spending review, there have been concerns among people with M.E. that the services currently provided by the NHS - limited as they are - will be reduced. These concerns are well founded. The recent closure at Queens Hospital in Romford of England’s only M.E. specialist in patient unit is just one example.  
· A survey by Action for M.E. earlier this year drew 977 responses and showed that the majority of people with M.E. (84.9%) wanted the specialist M.E. services in the NHS to be protected. 91.9% of respondents wanted an increase in services across the UK
. 
· However People with M.E. also report concerns about the poor quality of treatment in some hospitals and a “postcode lottery” due to disparities they face within social care and NHS services. This was highlighted by this APPG in its 2010 Inquiry Report into NHS service provision for ME/CFS
. At the time the APPG recommended the DoH takes steps to remedy these shortcomings and ensure that each PCT offers a full range of services especially to children and the severely affected.
· M.E. charities note varying degrees of satisfaction with the current treatments available and no one therapeutic approach has been found to be more than moderately effective in clinical trials. However it is vital that those services that are doing less well are required to learn from those who achieve better results and receive more positive patient feedback.
· It is also vital that more scientific research is conducted to develop more effective treatments.  

· It is still unclear as to what the structure of the clinical commissioning groups will be if the health and social care bill is passed. However it is likely that giving more control to local commissioners is going to lead to greater variability of ME/CFS services nationwide. There is also a danger that services for conditions such as M.E. that may be seen as not having a high prevalence, will be even more severely under resourced by clinical commissioning groups. 
· The APPG is invited to note that there are very strong arguments for taking Political action that will bring about effective and properly funded NHS specialist M.E. services. These include:

Anti-discrimination – This patient group has been systematically discriminated against for many years. There is no other chronic condition that has such an adverse impact on the health of so many people yet has so little funding devoted to medical care or scientific research

Economic – Early diagnosis and intervention – even with the limitations of currently available therapies – mitigates the impact of the illness and saves money over the long term. It does not make sense to save a penny on M.E. specialist healthcare today in order to spend a pound more on social care and welfare support in the future.

� http://www.actionforme.org.uk/Resources/Action%20for%20ME/Documents/NHS%20survey.pdf, accessed 18/10/11
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